

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH October 6, 2024

Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time

Monsignor David Cox, Pastor

msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM: Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS: October 7 thru October 13

Monday: 8:00 a.m. † Victor, Virginia, John, Judy &

James Cassmeyer

Prayer Service with Communion

Tuesday: 5:30 p.m. † Jack VanLoo

Prayer Service with Communion

Wednesday: 8:00 a.m. † Shirley Stockman

Prayer Service with Communion

Thursday: 8:00 a.m. † Living & Deceased Members of

the Clem & Frances VanLoo

Family

Prayer Service with Communion

Friday: 8:00 a.m. † Don & Regina Richter

Remember in Prayer Dennis Holtmeyer

Saturday: 5:30 p.m. † Eugene & Geraldine Pringer

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. † People of the Parish

10:30 a.m. † NO MASS—Fall Supper

Prayer Services

Monsignor Cox and Father Finder will be leaving on Sunday, October 6, 2024 to attend the Priest Institute at the Lake of the Ozark. Mass intentions will be acknowledged at masses attended by Monsignor at the Lake along with being acknowledged at the Prayer Services this week with Deacon Hildebrand.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hours

Saturday morning 1 am - 2 am (every other)
Sunday morning 2 am - 3 am (1st & 3rd)
Please call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are interested in joining our Perpetual Adoration Chapel program.

In Your Charity, please pray for the repose of the souls of:

- Howard Bartlett, who passed away on September 23, 2024.
- Francis Voegeli, who passed away on September 27, 2024.

May their souls and all the souls of the dearly departed rest in peace. Amen.

St. Stanislaus Welcome

Owen Robert Grothoff, son of Devin and Nicole Grothoff, was baptized into the faith on September 14, 2024.

Women Ministry

Our Women Ministry will meet the 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of each month. Please join us on Wednesday, October 9 from 8:30 - 10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is welcome! If you have any questions, please contact Mary Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227.

Wardsville/Osage Bend Knights of Columbus

The next meeting will be on Monday, October 14 – New Hall—Doors open at 6 pm, meal served at 7 pm with a meeting at 7:30 pm.

Parish Council Meeting

The Parish Council will meet on Tuesday, October 15 at 6:30 pm in the Parish Center.

Over 50 Club Meeting

The next meeting of the Over 50 Club will be held on **Friday**, **October 18** in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the Rosary at 11 am, followed by a carry-in luncheon, bingo, and 50/50 drawing. Please make plans to attend.

Worklist for Fall Supper

St. Stanislaus Parish Fall Supper is scheduled for October 13. Copies of the worklist can be found in the back of church or on the parish website.

Country Store News

Our Fall Supper is fast approaching and if you would like to donate for our baking expenses, please mark on an envelope "Country Store" and drop it in the collection basket or bring it to the Parish Center. We appreciate your support. Thank you

Meat Collection

The meat collection envelope is attached. Each family is asked to donate \$5.00 per wage earner to help defray the cost of the meat served at our picnic. Return your donation to the Parish Center or drop in the collection basket. Please write a separate check for this donation.

2024 will be the last year parish families will be asked to donate \$5 per wage earner to help defray the cost of the meat served at the picnic. However, any donation will be greatly appreciated.

Bishop McKnight's October Prayer Intention for our Local Church

For a greater conversion of hearts to God who loves us so much; that in living the stewardship way of life, we may avoid any sense of entitlement in our relationships with God and one another.

Social Media Graphics for Fall Supper

If anyone is interested in Social Media Graphics to use to advertise for the Fall Supper, please contact the Parish Center at (573) 636-4925 or email to ststansec@socket.net.

St. Stanislaus School

What a great morning we had with our grandparents and special guests last Friday! We began our day with a beautiful Mass hosted by 8th grade, refreshments, and then listened to some great music from the 5th and 6th graders, Mrs. Andrews, and Mrs. Stumpe. Thank you to everyone who had a hand in making this day a success!

Welcome Back: Welcome back, Mrs. Eggen! Mrs. Eggen returned from her maternity leave on Tuesday. She is grateful to have spent some extra time with her daughter, Ella, during the first part of the school year, and we are lucky to have her back. We appreciate Mrs. Gibbons subbing for Mrs. Eggenduring this time period.

Megan Meier Foundation: Our 3rd-8th graders went to St. Joseph Cathedral for a presentation from the Megan Meier Foundation. They joined other students from around the diocese to learn about social emotional, mental health, and many other topics. A video of her talk with the 6th-8th graders can be found at facebook.com/share/v/LwPCUtUA2Xvw97ms/.

Testing Week: Testing week is October 7-11 for grades 3-8. Please help prepare your children for the week by making sure they get plenty of sleep and have a good breakfast each morning. We want them to do their best.

This week, I would like to recognize our support staff at St. Stanislaus School. Thank you for all you do for our students and our school!

Jean Reinkemeyer: PreK 3 year old para Wendy Taube: PreK 4 year old para Carol Fick: school aide Laura Smith: administrative assistant Diane Markway: administrative assistant

Sarah Baker: nurse Angela Luebbering: nurse

Tracie Lloyd: food service director Christy Gaydos: assistant chef Paul Meyer: maintenance director

Mary Kay Hoelscher: after school care co-director

Pam Stonner: after school care co-director Debbie Edwards: cleaning services director

Have a great weekend and take some time to spend it with Jesus!

Many blessings, Mrs. Forbis

See City Deanery

Did you know that St. Stanislaus Parish is a part of the See City Deanery? The Diocese of Jefferson City is divided into five deaneries and St. Stanislaus is a part of the See City Deanery. Parish leadership in the deaneries has been meeting regularly to improve pastoral collaboration and communication, and to facilitate the sharing of resources, activities, and pastoral initiatives. A number of events are

offered by our sister parishes in the See City Deanery and are available to St. Stanislaus parishioners. Some examples include grief support groups and XLT Adoration along with much more. Scan the QR code or visit https://diojeffcity.org/

blog/2024/05/15/see-city-deanery-update/



R.C.I.A /O.C.I.A.

R.C.I.A. classes are scheduled for Thursday, October 17th and 24th at 5:30 pm in the Parish Center for those who are interested in becoming Catholic. It is a 20 week program designed to enable a person to become a full participating member of the Catholic Church. If you know of anyone who would be interested in the R.C.I.A. program, please contact Abby at the Parish Center or email ststandre@socket.net to register.

LifeTeen - STARTS TONIGHT

LifeTeen at St. Stanislaus will start tonight at the Pavilion from 7-8:30 pm. Next meetings will be November 10 and December 8 in the Parish Center.

Volunteers needed for PSR

The St. Stanislaus Parish School of Religion (PSR) provides Religious Education and Catechesis to children in kindergarten-7th grade who do not get catechesis through our Catholic school. This program has supported our parish families for many years through the devotion of volunteers from the parish who lead weekly religion classes during the school year. Our PSR program is currently looking for volunteers to teach PSR classes, be aides to our current teachers, and to be put on the substitute teacher list for PSR. If you are interested in volunteering in any way to support the religious education of children in our parish, please contact Abby at the Parish Center, or email ststandre@ststan.net.

Knights of Columbus-Youth Clay Shoot

Once again, the Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring a sporting clays shoot for boys and girls of St. Stanislaus and St. Margaret's parish, ages 11-15.

When: Sunday, October 20, 2024

Where: United Sportsman's Club (4750 Henwick Lane, JC,MO)

All shooters must be accompanied by a parent or legal guardian. Bring a shotgun and 2 boxes of shells, shot size 7 1/2 or 8. Shells will be available if needed.

A safety brief will be provided by a certified instructor prior to shooting promptly at 10 am.

Snacks and range fees will be provided.

Please pre-register, no later than October 19th, with Jeff Berendzen (573) 469-8029, Jude Markway, (573) 690-8792, or Rich Fisher (573) 619-5314.

Fall Cemetery Clean-Up

St. Stanislaus Fall Cemetery clean-up scheduled for Thursday. October 10th at 4:00 PM.

The purpose of this clean-up is to remove all weathered, discolored and out of season arrangements/floras.

Please note the flowers in permanent vases which are part of the monument will only be removed if they are torn, weathered, discolored or out of season. Please remove all out of season decorations from grave sites. Fall arrangements will be left in place. Only authorized family members or Cemetery Committee Members are allowed to remove floral/decorations from the graves sites.

Thank you for assisting and helping us with keeping our cemetery looking nice for the fall!

CHURCH CLEANING: Kathy Linnenbrink, Missy Wilbers, Ben Wilbers, Julie Middleton Please clean church before the week-end of October 12 and 13

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutters for October</u> Leon Eichholz, Chairman; Fred Vanloo; Paul Stonner; Mike Knaebel; Eric Jaegers; Charlie Jaegers; Paul Luebbert; Jack Fisher; Michael Slote; Blake Wilbers and Kylie Wilbers

Liturgical Role Schedule for October 12 and 13 - Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time			
	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30 AM	Sunday, 10:30 AM
Altar Server	Makenna Perkins	Anna Lurkins	Haley Wilde
	Jace Perkins	Jace Hagner	Wil Abbott
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Brenda Wilbers	Suzette Mertens	Melodi Graessle
Reader	Pete Dudenhoeffer	Linda Sommers	Gary Wilbers
Rosary Leader	Paul Rodeman	Norma Wieberg	Alice Kampeter
Usher	Mark Buschjost	John Wilbers	Gary Bilyeu
	Leon Eichholz	Tim Backes	Roger Bruemmer
	Rich Fisher	Henry Bauer	Ted Bruemmer
	Charles Halderman	Charles Bax	John Doerhoff
Greeter	Mary Kay Hoelscher	Tim & Denise Simmon	Ken & Bernie Otke
Offertory	Missy & Ben Wilbers	Leroy & Annie Bisges	Bill & Nancy Gratz
Music Ministry	Donna Halbrook & Choir	Dianne Bisges & Group	Renee Jurgensmeyer
			Connie Andrews

Upcoming Local Events

- St. Aloysius & St. Boniface Fall Festival—Argyle MO—Sunday, October 6. Serving fried chicken from 11 am—6 pm, Dine-In or Carry-out. \$15 Plate.
- <u>St. Andrew Parish Fall Festival, Holt Summit</u>—Sunday, October 6, 2024, Serving 11 am—4pm, Chili, Beef Stew, Tomato Soup; Adults \$10, Kids 6-12 \$7
- **St. George Parish Fall Festival, Linn**—Sunday, October 6, 2024, Serving 11 am—6 pm, Whole Hog Sausage and Turkey with Dressing, \$15 per meal
- Guardian Angels Parish Fall Dinner—Brinktown, MO—Sunday, October 13, 2024, Serving 11 am—4:30 pm, Fried Chicken and Whole Hog Sausage, Adults \$16, Kids 6-12 \$8, 5 & under—Free.
- St. Jude Thaddeus Parish—Mokane MO—October 13, 2024, BBQ Chicken or Pork Steak, Serving 12—6 pm, \$15 per plate.
- St. Joseph Parish Fall Festival—Westphalia MO—October 20, 2024, Sausage & Roast Beef, Serving 11 am-6 pm,\$16 per Dinner
- Sacred Heart Parish Fall Festival—Rich Fountain, MO—October 27, 2024, Sausage & German Pot Roast Dinner, Serving 11 am—6 pm, Adults \$16, Kids 5-10 \$10, 4 & under Free.
- <u>Linn Area Craft and Vendor Show</u>— Sunday, October 27th, 9 am—3 pm, Linn R2 School Complex
- Fall Fantasy \$10,000 Giveaway—St. Thomas—November 2, 2024, Prime Rib or Chicken Cordon Bleu, \$125 tickets for 2, Doors open at 6 pm, Dinner served at 6:30 pm. For more information, call Kim Kliegel at 573-619-9188 or Joanie Prenger at 573-659-0304.
- St. Francis Xavier Fall Supper—Taos MO—November 3, 2024, Turkey and Sausage, Serving 11 am—6 pm, Adults \$16, Kids 6-12—\$7, 5 & under—Free.

St. Stanislaus Trunk or Treat

All are Welcome! Wear your costumes and fill your bags with Goodies! October 27th from 3:30—5 pm in the parking lot across from church. Contact Sarah Wolken at (573) 230-3114 or ststanhs@ststan.net to sign up as a trunk!

Pickleball

Come join us on the St. Stanislaus pickleball courts every Thursday from 5:15 pm till dusk. Feel free to also play other days when St. Stanislaus School is not in session. Contact Karen Douglas with any questions at 573-694-6700. Free lessons upon request.

Parish Directory

Please pick up your Parish Directory from the Parish Center. If you did not place a family photo in the parish directory you can purchase a directory for \$20.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at 573-536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 573-635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

Collection Numbers for September 29, 2024

Parish Collection:

Sunday Offering \$ 8,543.00 Loose Cash & Checks \$ 2,708.00 Capital Improvements \$ 415.00

Diocesan Missions \$

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—both of their talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.

MO Catholic Conference Statement on Amendment 3

Amendment 3, which will appear on Missouri's November 2024 ballot, is an extreme constitutional amendment that legalizes abortion at any stage of pregnancy with no protections for the preborn child, even when the child is capable of feeling pain. The amendment would effectively repeal long-standing health and safety standards for women. These include basic health and safety requirements for clinics where abortions are performed, requiring a physician to perform abortions, informed consent requirements, laws prohibiting public funding of abortion, and parental consent requirements before a minor's abortion.

Jubilee Year of 2025

Dear Parishioners,

Every 25 years, the Catholic Church proclaims a year of Jubilee. During that year various churches are designated pilgrimage churches where one may go to pray and obtain the Holy Year indulgences. The basilica's in Rome are given special prominence as places to make pilgrimage in the Year of Jubilee. On December 24, 2024, Pope Francis will proclaim the Jubilee Year of 2025. Your are invited to make a pilgrimage to Rome in 2025. Several pilgrimages are being planned to travel from our Diocese to Rome. Monsignor Cox will lead a pilgrimage to Rome leaving on May 28 and returning June 5, 2025.

If you are interested, there are flyers in the back of church. Please register early to secure a spot!

Men of Signum Crucis

Men of St. Stanislaus and St. Margaret Parishes: You are invited to join the Men of *Signum Crucis* at our next gathering, which begins at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, October 16, at Helias Catholic High School. Feel free to come early to pray the Rosary at 6:00 p.m. in the Chapel.

Our topic this month is the Four Marian Dogmas presented by Ed Galbraith. During this month of the Rosary, come to deepen your devotion to our Blessed Mother through a more extensive understanding of the teachings of the Catholic Church. As always, enter the school on the east end of the front Swifts Highway parking lot to sign in. Our Hospitality men will greet you right inside the door and direct you to the appropriate location. The mission of the Men of *Signum Crucis* is to provide Fraternity through Catholic Study, Devotion, and Service to refine ourselves to meet the many challenges of our day.

For more information, contact Mark Rehagen at 573-680-2520; or Dean Lamb at 573-694-9707; or visit us at

www.menofsignumcrucis.com.

Pregnancy Help Center (PHC)

Jesus said, "My command is this: Love each other as I have loved you," John 15:12. The theme of the 14th annual banquet of the Pregnancy Help Center (PhC) is, "Love Them Both in Word and Action." The mission of the Center is to show our love to mother and baby alike through our actions as well as what we say. You are invited to join us at the Capitol Plaza Hotel in Jefferson City on October 24, 2024, 6:30-8:30. You will hear about the services PhC provides and how we encourage mothers to choose life. We give them continued support in meeting their needs after the baby is born.

There is no charge to attend, but you will be given the opportunity to contribute. Registration is open now through October 17 at www.friendsofphc.org or 573-644-6635.

Knights of Columbus Essay Contest 2024-2025

The Missouri State Council of the Knights of Columbus is conducting the annual Essay Contest. It is open to <u>Catholic</u> students in grades 6-8. Those students in Catholic or public schools, or who are home schooled are encouraged to participate.

The 2024-2025 Essay Topic is as follows: God created each of us for a purpose, a vocation in life. What can you do now to begin to know and respond to that vocation?

We ask that essays be submitted no later than January 1, 2025, so they may be judged and winners submitted to the state for judging. Essays must be 350-500 words, a student's original work, reflect the assigned topic and be typed on 8 $1/2 \times 11$ " paper. All entries become property of Missouri Knights of Columbus and will not be returned.

Plaques will be awarded to the top 3 places for each grade level in the state.

Please mail entries to: Richard Fisher 5826 Sterling Ridge Rd. Jefferson City, MO 65101

Samaritan Center

Donations are being accepted for Halloween Happenings at the Samaritan Center, 1310 E. McCarty. The Halloween-themed event will offer a costume giveaway for children under 13 on October 13, 2:00-4:00, at the Samaritan Center parking lot as well as treat bags, pumpkins, and refreshments. East Side Business Association is sponsoring the event and local law enforcement agencies, Fire Department and others will be there to provide safety tips. New and slightly used costumes may be donated to the Samaritan Center as well as financial donations. They will be accepted at the Samaritan Center or other accommodations made available by contacting 573-634-7776.

Helias Latin Students Fundraiser

Helias Latin Students are kicking off our Fundraiser to support our pilgrimage to Rome in 2025! This is your chance to shop faith-inspired goodies, including Sock Religious socks and faith-inspired shirts, sweatshirts, stickers, and mugs to help us reach our goal. With 50% of proceeds going directly to Helias Latin Pilgrims, your support will create positive change within our community! Scan the QR code to shop, orders are direct ship to











HELP SAVE LIVES IN Columbia

You can protect mothers and children by joining this worldwide mobilization! Through prayer and fasting, peaceful vigils and community outreach, 40 Days for Life has inspired 1,000,000+ volunteers!

Here's how to take part:

- Vigil location: Outside Planned Parenthood Abortion Referral Center, 711 N Providence Rd, Columbia
- Vigil hours: 8 am to 5pm daily
- Local contact: Kathy, St Andrew Prolife, 573 821 5130 or kathy@midwestmarchforlife.com
- Learn more and get involved by visiting our campaign:

40daysforlife.com/Columbiamo

HELP SAVE LIVES IN Rolla

You can protect mothers and children by joining this worldwide mobilization! Through prayer and fasting, peaceful vigils and community outreach, 40 Days for Life has inspired 1,000,000+ volunteers!

Here's how to take part:

- Vigil location: Outside Planned Parenthood Abortion Referral Center, 1032 KingsHighway Rolla, MO
- Vigil hours: 8am to 5pm daily
- Local contact: Steve, 417 217 0686

Learn more and get involved by visiting our campaign:

40daysforlife.com/Rolla

Announcement from the Knights of Columbus

We, the Knights of Columbus, are here today to speak for those without a voice... the unborn. I am sure most of you know we will be voting on a Pro-Abortion amendment to the Missouri state constitution in November which will forever change our rights as Missourians. Called, Missouri Right to Reproductive Freedom Amendment (2024), it is nothing more than legalized killing of babies. We would hope and pray I wouldn't have to ask or persuade any of you here to vote to protect the unborn. What we are asking and encouraging you to do is go to your workplace, schools or friends' groups and bring up the subject. Make sure your circle knows how you stand and they know the facts of this proposed amendment.

We do not have the exact wording that will be on the ballot yet, but here are a few key points of this amendment:

- Taxpayer funded abortions
- Abortions for minors without parental consent
- Remove liability and regulations from abortion providers
- Make abortions available up to the point of birth
- Pregnancy Resource Centers must refer abortions

The funding for the support of this amendment is almost 100% from outside Missouri such as the ACLU. The funding opposed to this amendment is 100% from various pro-life groups within Missouri. Why would any Missourian vote for any law proposed and funded entirely by groups outside our state? To combat this evil amendment, the Knights of Columbus has earmarked money from our Meet Life Fund. This money would normally be used to help protect the unborn and help families at-risk. Two years ago, at the KC state convention, we passed a resolution making \$5 per member a council obligation. We have asked all KC councils in the state to contribute their \$5 per member obligation to Meet Life (more if you can) as soon as possible. This vote in November will have life and death consequences. History will judge as to how hard we fight this evil amendment and stand up for the unborn.

Please be alert and vigilant. As more information becomes known, the Knights of Columbus will be here to keep you informed and protect the lives of our most vulnerable.